

BV-SHRM NEWSLETTER

CHAPTER NO. 0330 ◆ JULY 2019



My Doc is a full-service health care company providing quality health care conveniently and affordably. We see all ages and have a Pediatrician on staff!

The best part is we come to you!
We come to your house. Work, or anywhere in-between! We serve patients in need of primary care, urgent care, and even minor emergency care. Meaning, we can be your "regular doctor" and be your provider for any sick visits or Injuries.

We have low cost health plans for businesses and families that provide My Doc services at your home whenever you would like!

My Doc also has a Telemedicine and Videomedicine service that is done with the My Doc physicians, not an outside company. This service is included in the business plan as well.

Appointments are easily made online and will be seen the same day, usually within a couple of hours.

Mydocbcs.com

@mydocbcs

979-571-1967

Would your organization like to be featured here?

Contact:

Toni Steele about sponsorship opportunities at Toni.Steele@K2Share.com

MONTHLY PROGRAM & LUNCHEON

TOPIC: ESGR: Employer Support of The Guard and Reserve

WHEN: Thursday, July 11, 2019

TIME: 11:30 AM-1:00 PM

WHERE: Philips Event Center

1929 Country Club Drive Bryan, Texas 77802

COST: \$15/ BV-SHRM Member

\$20/ non-members or late RSVP

Speaker: George W. Nami

MENU: Mozzarella Chicken, chef's vegetable, salad, coffee, water and tea

PROGRAM DETAILS

ESGR works to help employees who are Guard/Reserve military and Employers understand rights and responsibilities under the Uniformed Services Employment and Reemployment Rights Act (USERRA).

Learning Objectives:

- What is ESGR?
- Explanation of Employer and Employee rights under USERRA
- How ESGR can assist your HR team and Managers/Supervisors
- Employer awards and programs
- Top 10 reasons to hire members of the Guard and Reserve

SPEAKER'S BIO

Mr. George Nami is the current Texas Employers Support of the Guard and Reserve (ESGR) Ombudsman Director. He has served in this position since 2015. All members of the ESGR are volunteers. The state Ombudsman Director is responsible for fielding all Uniform Service Employment and Reemployment Rights Acts (USERRA) questions from employers and service members. He assigns USERRA relate requests for assistances to a staff of 30 volunteer ombudsmen.

Mr. Nami retired as a Regional Sales Director of Cadbury Adams in 2007. He was responsible for an eight-state sales region with over 200 sales and management personnel.

Mr. Nami retired from the Air Force Reserve after 28 years of service. His last assignment was Reserve Executive to the Headquarters Staff Chaplain, Lackland AFB, TX. Prior to that assignment he was Executive to the Headquarters Staff Chaplain, Headquarters 10th Air Force.

Currently, Mr. Nami is the principal in Nami Mediation Services, specializing in employment mediation. Mr. Nami does have extensive experience in family & Child Protective Services mediation and Nuclear Regulatory Mediation.

Mr. Nami currently volunteers with the ESGR, Veterans Fellowship and the Holy Smokers at Trinity Episcopal Church in The Woodlands TX

Mr. Nami's professional affiliations include Roster of Neutrals, Cornell University, Texas Association of Mediators and Texas Mediator Credentialing Associations. Mr. Nami received a Bachelor of Business Administration (BBA), from Sam Houston University.

Board Officers

President Jessica Lennerton

President Elect Lauren Pearce, PHR, SPHR-CP

Treasurer

Krystal Broussard, SHRM-CP, PHR

Secretary Kimberly Williamson, SPHR

VP of Programs

VP of Membership Diana Clendenin, PHR, SPHR-CP

Past President
Kris Lorch, PHR, SPHR-CP



Are you a national SHRM member?

If not, consider it! Great benefits include:

- *Tons of resources and tools to help you build and improve your HR function
- *Legal updates that affect your business
- Conference information
- *Discounted local membership

Upcoming Events



BV-SHRM BUSINESS SEMINAR

LOCATION: THE PHILLIPS EVENT CENTER, BRYAN, TX

DATE: TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2019

ENJOY A GREAT SPEAKER LINE-UP

NETWORK WITH LOCAL BUSINESS OWNERS, MANAGERS, AND HR PROFESSIONALS

EARN 6 CEU CREDITS



https://hrsouthwest.com/

Students wanting to apply for the HR Southwest Student Sponsorship should email a letter of interest to Jessica Lennerton

PLATINUM AWARD WINNER



Directors

Certification
Katherine Kleeman
Melissa Green

College Relations Lesley Tomaszewski

> Diversity Ryan Hill

Government Affairs
Kathy Schroeder

SHRM Foundation Thom Holt, SPHR

Workforce Readiness Kristi Soria



DIVERSITY MATTERS



1-National Postal Worker Day

4-Independence Day

7-Strawberry Sunday Day

11-7-Eleven Day

15-Give Something Away Day

15-Pet Fire Safety Day

25-Hire a Veteran Day

28-Waterpark Day

BV-SHRM IN ACTION

Several of our BV-SHRM members spent the afternoon on the Campus of Texas A&M University. They were participating with the MBA students at The Mays Business School in their annual layoff exercise. The group was invited by Dr. Michael Wesson to assist his students in learning to conduct and execute a successful lay off. The BV-SHRM members were given a specific roll to play as an employee and the MBA students took turns laying them off. The students were surprised with each of the layoffs as the group presented different angles and at times begged to keep their jobs. Dr. Wesson has done this exercise with his students for several years. He has been told numerous times that this is one of the most valuable learning exercises his students are involved in. We were glad to share our members and be a part of such a great learning experience.



Pictured from Left to Right: Thom Holt, Windelan Johnson, Dr. Michael Wesson, Krystal Broussard and Tom Owen.

Chairs

Business Seminar Diana Dean

<u>Historian</u> Retha Youell, SHRP-CP, SPHR

> Hospitality Bridgette Young

HRSW Ambassador Kelley Ervin

Daria Guerra,PHR

Newsletter
Angela Alston

Recertification Michelle Merrit

Social Engagement
Candi Nelson

Sponsors
Toni Steele

Website
Janice Quast

ARE YOU 🛄 ?



Brené Brown: Drop the Armor, Dare to Lead



By Dori Meinert June 24, 2019



LAS VEGAS—Brené Brown, renowned for her research on courage, vulnerability, shame and empathy, challenged HR professionals to help cultivate brave leaders who will humanize work.

That's the type of future leaders that organizations will need to navigate the political realities, digital transformation and speed of change that organizations face, she said.

"Courage is teachable, observable and measurable. We can teach people how to be braver. We can teach people how to show up and do hard things," Brown said, speaking to more than 18,000 HR professionals attending the Society for Human Resource Management 2109 Annual Conference & Exposition on June 24.

"Leaders are called to choose courage over comfort all day long," she said.

Brown is the author of five *New York Times* bestsellers, including her latest book, *Dare to Lead* (Random House, 2018), which is the culmination of a seven-year study on courage and leadership.

As a research professor at the University of Houston, she, along with her team, interviewed 150 leaders from all over the world to help identify what type of leaders organizations will need. Nearly all said the leaders of the future must be brave. But those leaders interviewed couldn't identify the skill sets required to be that type of leader, so the research team developed testing to measure the skills of brave leaders.

"What we learned is that it's not fear that gets in the way of courageous leadership," she said. "It's armor. It's what we do to self-protect when we're afraid. Because truthfully, we're all afraid and brave at the same time, all day long, every day," she said. "But, for some of us, when fear takes over, we're a wreck. We go into Transformer mode, ready for battle." Other people are aware that they're armoring for self-protection and choose to keep their shields off and remain vulnerable—and better able to lead bravely and humanely.

Barriers to Courage

One of the chief barriers to developing courageous leaders is the inability to have tough conversations.

"We don't know how to have the hard conversations," Brown said. "People don't have that hard-conversation skill set."

Rather than talking directly to an employee about her performance issues, many leaders will avoid the subject because it makes them uncomfortable. But they'll sometimes talk about the person behind her back. Instead, they should probe to discover and reconcile the fears and feelings that lead to the undesirable behavior. It takes time to find that out, and most people are reluctant to talk about feelings at work, she said. But brave leaders will make time.

Another obstacle is people's inability to recover from their failures. "Don't ask people to be brave if you haven't taught them how to get back up," she said.

"Action bias" is another roadblock. Most people rush to "fix" a problem without first spending enough time to adequately identify what the real problem is, she said.

Issues of inclusivity, diversity and equity are difficult and sensitive topics, but brave leaders don't shy away from them. "If you can't have those conversations because they make you uncomfortable, you will not be leading in the next five years. Period," she said. "And, it's not the job of the people being targeted by discrimination to spark the conversation. That's not their job," she said, prompting applause. "Brave leaders are never quiet about hard things."

Required Skill Sets

Brown said daring leadership can be taught by developing the following four skills sets:

Rumbling with vulnerability. Most people have been taught to believe that vulnerability is a weakness. "It's hard, and it's awkward. And, we don't want to do it because we feel if we put ourselves out there, we're going to get hurt. We're going to fail. We're going to be a disappointment." Her response: "Yes, but that's courage."

Brown asked: "How can you be brave if you don't put yourself out there? You can't. ... If you build a culture where vulnerability is seen as a weakness, don't ask people to innovate," she said, because innovation by its nature requires failure to learn and move forward. Vulnerability is showing up without your armor.

Living into our values. "Our research shows that 10 percent or less of organizations hold people accountable when they violate their organization's values," she said. "It's better to not have values than to have values that are not operationalized into behaviors." Use them to interview. Use them to onboard. Use them to hold people accountable. Daring leaders know their values and hold people accountable, she said.

Braving trust. The top trust-building behavior is asking for help, Brown said, noting that her research team was shocked to find this. "We have a tendency to trust people who seek help," she said. But trust can also be built be demonstrating reliability and accountability. It also means showing generosity, which in this instance can be shown by assuming the best about people's intent, motivation and behavior.

Learning to rise. In the absence of data, people tend to speculate and make up stories to fill in the blanks. Those stories usually reflect our personal fears. The most resilient people learn to ask themselves whether, for example, a perceived slight by their boss is actually the result of something they did—or something else that affected their boss that day. They have to learn how to pick themselves back up and move on. "To learn to get back up after a fall, we have to check the mirror," she said.

In closing, Brown praised the efforts of HR professionals who face difficult problems and choices every day at work.

"People are the hardest part of work. You choose to show up every day and be brave, and meet people where they are, to fight for what's right, to build cultures of exclusivity and equity and belonging," she said. "I think you have one of the toughest, most courageous jobs of them all."

Conference attendee Monique Jenkins of Atlanta, Ga., said she was inspired by Brown's talk.

"I thought she was great, and I thought she gave really good advice about how we throw around 'we need to be brave, we need to be courageous,' but we don't tell employees how to do it. She gave a nice framework for what we mean when we talk about those words."

The big takeaway for Debbie Marr of Baltimore, Md., was the example that Brown used to illustrate how people often think every bad reaction from a co-worker or boss is a response to something they've done when, in reality, it might be unrelated to them.

"She was amazing. I really enjoyed her presentation, particularly her advice to make sure we listen to the employees if they have an issue," she said.